
The Bronte ISD Board of  
Trustees held a regularly 
scheduled Board Meeting on 
March 10, 2016.  Those in 
attendance were: 

• Board Members: Shane 
Kelton, Nick Arrott, David 
McWright, Blake Braswell, 
Ashley Braswell, Kay Styles.

• Administration:  Tim Siler, 
Susan Henderson, Donna 
Poehls, Rose Whitehurst

• Guests: Maureen 
Youngblood, Heather 
Middleton, Melanie 
Clendennen, and Mike Cothran

1. PRAYER:   The meeting 
was opened at 7:04 pm with a 
prayer by David McWright.

2. ROLL CALL AND 
ESTABLISH QUOROM:   
Quorum was established with six 
members present.

3. READING AND 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Minutes were presented and 

read.  Motion to approve as  
presented made by Ashley 
Braswell.  Seconded by Nick 
Arrott.  Ayes: 6,  Nayes: 0,  
Motion passed.

4. AUDIENCE ITEMS:  No 
audiences items.

5. REVIEW AND 
APPROVAL OF BILL 
LISTING:   Motion to approve 
the bill listing for March as 
presented was made by David 
McWright and seconded by 
Blake Braswell.  Ayes: 6,  Nayes: 
0.  Motion passed.

Item 10 of  the agenda was 
moved forward to allow the 
presenters to travel home after 
their presentation.

10. HVAC Update:  Mr. Siler 
and the Board have requested 
experts come and present their 
study findings of  the district’s 
existing HVAC systems to 
determine a plan to mitigate the 
equipment failures observed 
recently. 

A. TASB – Mrs. Clendennen 
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and Mr. Cothran presented their 
preliminary report and findings 
of  the HVAC study that TASB/
E3 recently conducted on the 
school’s HVAC, lighting and 
power systems.  

• The district has 63 HVAC 
units on campus.

• 42 units (56%) of  the 
HVAC units are 15 years old or 
older, and an additional 21 units, 
(28%) are 10 to14 years old.  
The normal expected lifespan of  
a unit is 15 years.

• The campus is very energy-
efficient due to diligence of  the 
staff.

• E3 suggested that 
replacement costs for the 42 
HVAC units at 15 years or older 
is in excess of  $500,000 based 
on budgetary estimates for 
similar installations.  The HVAC 
replacements would be required 

in the near-term based on 
equipment remaining lifespan.

• An additional $400,000 was 
discussed for lighting retrofits 
and other infrastructure updates 
to increase energy efficiency of  
the district.

• The funding and 
scheduling of  a project such as 
this was discussed with E3 and 
TASB should the district 
consider using them to complete 
this project.

6. P R I N C I P A L ’ S  
REPORTS:  Ms. Poehls 
presented the principals’ reports 
to the Board.

A. Update on Student 
Activities:  

• Elementary campus 
enrollment: 131 students with an 
attendance of  96.7%.  

• Secondary campus  
enrollment:  133 students with 

  The Kindergarten class from Robert Lee Elementary 
went to the Abilene Zoo on Tuesday, April 26, 2016, for a field trip.  
After looking at all the animals, the class enjoyed lunch at Cici’s 
Pizza. 


